
 

 

 

 

 

Bid Notice 
 

 Sealed bids will be publicly opened and read by the Stroud Township Board of 

Supervisors on Tuesday, August 6, 2019 at 7:00 P.M., prevailing time, at the Stroud 

Township Municipal Building, 1211 North Fifth Street, Stroudsburg, PA 18360, for the 

purchase of the following, to wit, “Painting of Traffic Lines”. 
 The successful bidder shall supply all equipment, labor, materials including paint 

and glass beads, and traffic control including cones and a shadow vehicle in the painting 

operation.  All methods, application rates, materials, and equipment shall comply with the 

specifications for “Painting Traffic Lines and Markings” as provided in the Pennsylvania 

Department of Transportation Publication Number 408, Sections 962 and 1103.14, as 

may be amended.  
 The Township Secretary shall receive all bids at the Stroud Township Municipal 

Center, 1211 North Fifth Street, Stroudsburg, PA 18360, until 3:00 P.M., prevailing time, 

Tuesday, August 6, 2019.  All bids shall be submitted on forms provided by the 

Township.  Quantities are estimated and may be increased or decreased at the discretion 

of the Township.  All work is to be completed by September 20, 2019.  All bids shall be 

submitted in a sealed envelope and clearly marked “Line Painting Bid”.   
 Each bid must be accompanied by bid security in the amount of ten (10%) percent 

of the amount bid in the form of a certified check, bank cashier’s check, or satisfactory 

bid bond naming as payee the Township of Stroud.  No bid or proposal may be 

withdrawn for a period of sixty (60) days after the date specified above for receiving, 

opening, or reading of bids.  The successful bidder shall furnish a performance bond in 

the amount of one hundred (100%) percent of the amount of the bid, naming as payee the 

Township of Stroud.   

 The Stroud Township Board of Supervisors reserves the right to reject any or all 

bids or parts thereof, and to waive any defects or irregularities in the proposals.  The 

Board further reserves the right to reject any proposal deemed not to be in the best 

interest of the Township. 

 

Stroud Township Board of Supervisors 

 

 

 

 

 

 


